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OSCE/ODIHR DIRECTOR URGES ARMENIAN AUTHORITIES TO ENSURE RIGHT TO FREEDOM 
OF PEACEFUL ASSEMBLY
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Ingibjörg Sólrún Gísladóttir, Director of the OSCE Office for Democratic Institutions and Human 
Rights (ODIHR), today urged the authorities in Armenia to protect and ensure the right to freedom 
of peaceful assembly in the country, as protests there continue, APAreports quoting news.am.

All people have a fundamental right to express their opinion in peaceful protests, the ODIHR 
Director said. Law enforcement authorities must not only refrain from interfering with the right to 
freedom of peaceful assembly, but have a responsibility to facilitate this right. This includes 
ensuring the safety and security of participants in the face of any disruptions, such as by agent 
provocateurs or counter-protestors.

While noting the offer by the Armenian authorities to engage in dialogue with the opposition, 
Gísladóttir expressed concern over reported instances of the disproportionate use of force by 
Armenian police against peaceful protestors, including minors, as well as indiscriminate arrests in 
Yerevan and other cities.

The authorities must make certain that any measures to ensure public security are lawful, 
necessary and proportionate, and are not aimed at muting dissenting opinions, Gísladóttir said.

http://en.apa.az/world-news/europe/osce-odihr-director-urges-armenian-authorities-to-ensure-right-
to-freedom-of-peaceful-assembly.html
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